Lambourn CofE Primary School

Edwards Hill Lambourn RG17 7LJ Tel: 01488 71479

Email: admin@lambourn.excalibur.org.uk

Principal: Mrs R Perkins



22nd October 2021

Letter from the Principal

Dear parents and carers,

Thank you to our wonderful PTA for organising the Spooky disco yesterday evening, the children had a wonderful time and it was great to see them dressed up and having a fantastic time with their friends.

The final total of funds raised was £589!!

On Wednesday we enjoyed our Harvest festival in school, many thanks go to Rev Julie for her support and leading our service so beautifully. Thank you to you all for your generous donations of tinned items, they will all now be taken to the West Berks Food bank to help families and individuals in our local area.

As we come to the end of our first term of the school year I would like to express my thanks to all the staff at Lambourn for their dedication and never ending 'Can Do' attitude. I am so proud to be part of such a fabulous team

Wishing you all a wonderful half term holiday and we look forward to seeing you all back to school on **Tuesday 2nd November.**

With best wishes

Rachel

Mrs Rachel Perkins

Principal

LOVE, INTEGRITY, GRIT, HOPE and TRUST

Dates for your diary

Term 1:

Friday 3rd September –

Friday 22nd October

Term 2:

Tuesday 2nd November – Friday 17th December

House Points Update



Rockfel - 541

Kettledrum — 691

Alderbrook-676

Kind Reminders

_Please may we kindly ask parents and carers not to smoke in the kiss and drop queue. Many thanks



Harvest Festival by Lexi Year 5

Today in Collective Worship it was the Harvest Festival and the whole school brought in food in tins and our target was to get 200 food tins. Rev Julie came to lead Collective Worship today and at the end we all got blessed and we said the Lords prayer.

Once we put all the tins on the bench we all sang the Harvest Samba and 'We plough the fields and scatter. The School council counted the tins to see if we got to our target, and we did with an amazing 289! If you are wondering where the tins are going, they are going to the West Berks Food Bank for people who can't afford food for winter or don't have homes.



Principal's Awards

Congratulations to all the children who received Principal's Awards this week. We are all very impressed with the following children's quality of work and commitment to their learning.

Well done everyone else, remember never, never, never give up!

F1 Max and Meela

F2 Jessica, Jackson, Arlo H and Alexander
Year 1 Ethan, Theo, Gabriel and Joseph
Year 2 Evie, Phoebe L, Phoebe R and Sienna W
Year 3 David, Thomas, Theo and Keira K
Year 4 Isabelle, Sydney, Spencer and Millie
Year 5 Claire, Paige, Toby and Charlie

Year 6 Nazariy, Lily S and Jaimee-Mae and Ava



Christian Value Medal Winners

Year 1 Joshua and Emmaline

Year 2 Owen and Sienna W

Year 3 Harvey and Keira B

Year 4 Darcy and Edie

Year 5 Alex and Viragna

Year 6 Maisy and Grace

LOVE, INTEGRITY, GRIT, HOPE and TRUST

Congratulations to the following Year 2 writers for their fabulous mixed up fairy tales, we hope that you enjoy reading them

A Mixed-Up Fairytale by Lilly-Rose (Year 2)

Once upon a time there were three little pigs. They made houses of straw, sticks and bricks. After they finished the houses, they are some porridge, sat in some chairs and fell asleep in little beds as soft as the clouds. Knock! Slam! Bang! People crashed through the door. The

three little pigs were chased by lots of people and animals. They ran quickly across the bridge. They tried to cross over the river but were gobbled up by a hungry fox with big, sharp teeth. The fox was sad because he was on his own.



A Mixed-Up Fairytale by Phoebe L (Year 2)

Once upon a time Snow White was sad. Snow White ran away from her stepmother. Snow White's stepmother was evil. After a while, Snow White came across a field. Swoosh! She went through the grass that was fresh. She climbed a giant beanstalk. The beanstalk was as tall as a skyscraper. At the top of the beanstalk she saw a humungous, pink castle. It was fun.

At the princess's ball, Snow White was dancing with was dancing and singing but had to leave at midnight for her royal pick-up. She lost a show because she was late. In the morning, a handsome prince saw a shoe and saw the beautiful girl running along the roadside. After trying on the glass shoe gently, Snow White and the handsome prince were married and Snow White always wore her special shoes. When it was summer again, Snow White was so happy and joyful.

A Mixed-Up Fairytale by Sebi (Year 2)

Once upon a time there was a little girl. Her name was Rose. She was given a magic cooking pot. She went for a walk. Suddenly in the wind, she saw a letter. Rose ran quickly to catch the letter. The letter said, 'Please come to a ball at 3pm on Sunday.' So on Sunday, Rose went to the ball but she had to leave at midnight. She was so sad that she went

into the woods. As she entered the woods, the leaves and twigs went snap and crunch. Rose found a giant beanstalk and at the top of the beanstalk she found a castle that was as big as a castle. In front of Rose was a poisonous, juicy, crunchy apple. She ate the poisonous apple and fell to the ground but a handsome prince kissed her and she woke up. Rose fell in love with the prince and they lived happily ever after.



The Watermill Theatre's

YES AND

Drama group for young people age 6-11 with autism





Come and join us on a Monday afternoon! 4pm to 5pm

All our youth theatre activities at The Watermill are autism friendly. Especially for children who have autism or autistic traits, diagnosed or not, and their siblings and friends, try our supportive drama group to channel your creativity. It's called **Yes And** because we accept each other's ideas and build on them with our own.

Cost: Thanks to generous funding from Greenham Trust we are not charging for this group but if you would like to make a suggested donation of £25 towards our community outreach programme, we value your support.

FIND OUT MORE

www.watermill.org.uk/yes_and



OPPORTUNITIES FOR EVERYONE

We are committed to making sure everyone has access to our Take Part opportunities, regardless of background or circumstances. We are able to support access needs or other barriers you may be experiencing. If you would like to start a conversation please contact the Outreach Team.



outreach@watermill.org.uk



01635 570927



AUTUMN TERM NOW BOOKING

Our core education and outreach work is generously support by the sackier frust.

Our specialist community work is supported by Greenham Trust.

Thanks also to a number of other sponsors, trust and individuals who generously support our work on and offstage